
Ski Club Informational Meeting 2020 
TRIP DATES: 

• Ski Club dates are as follows: January 23, January 30, February 
6, February 20, and February 27 (March 5 make up day)  from 
5:00 – 8:00pm. at Buck Hill Ski and Snowboard Area in Burnsville. 
Students should arrive at Buck Hill by 5:00 pm and be ready to 
ski by 5:30 p.m. I will meet them in the rental building at 5:00.  
Each student will need to check in with me by 5:00 to get 
their lift ticket and arm band.  Lessons will start promptly at 
5:30pm. Meet at the rental building to get lift tickets and 
equipment rental. Please bring equipment forms signed and 
filled out each week! We will not have extra forms available.  
If you forget, you will need to purchase rental again that 
night. 

• Ski times are 5:00 – 8:00pm. Parents should pick students up by 
8:00 pm! Lessons will start promptly at 5:30pm.  

• Pick up and drop off will happen at the rental building. PLEASE 
MAKE SURE TO CHECK OUT AT THE END OF EACH NIGHT WITH 
MRS. HENNING! This way I know each child is safe and has been 
picked up by a parent. If you are ride sharing, please make 
sure the pick up parent signs out all the students.   

• Please always let me know if your child will not be attending ski 
club. We will have a make-up night on Thursday, March 5 if 
students miss one of the 5 nights.  

• WARM clothing suitable for winter outdoor activity (think 
layers!)  Hand/feet warmers come in handy on frigid nights!  

• HELMETS are STRONGLY RECOMMENDED  



• Helmets are NOT INCLUDED IN RENTAL (they cost $25 for all  5 
days) and need to be purchased prior to ski club starting  

• Something to cover your face from the wind (mask or neck 
gator)  

• Goggles are great to have also  

• Long underwear (Suggestion, the base-layer should not be 
cotton)  

• Snowpants- (something waterproof works best)  

• JEANS ARE NOT GOING TO KEEP ONE WARM OR DRY!  

• Headwear (helmets, hats/headbands)  

• Mittens/gloves (warm and waterproof, not the little cotton 
gloves)  

• Socks (two pair/one light and one heavy or “smart wool” socks)  

• Turtleneck  

• Sweatshirt/sweater  

• Money for dinner .....Sack Lunch/Dinner is allowed and encouraged 
 o Prices vary for food $10.00 is plenty!  

• We will have a specific place for our ski club in the main chalet at 
the end of the rental building for students to put their 
dinners/extra items.  Students may leave their stuff in the 
chalet at the end of the rental building. We will have reserved 
tables for Red Pine. That is where Mrs. Henning will be if there 
are any emergencies or anybody needs an adult. However we 
are not responsible for lost or stolen items. It is helpful if 
items are labeled.  PLEASE DO NOT BRING any-type of ipod or 



headphones. This does not conform to the Buck Hill 
“responsible skier/snowboarder code of conduct”. Please 
refrain from sending your child with a cell phone; ALL 
chaperones will have a cell phone.  Please contact me if you 
have any questions @  Kristen.henning@district196.org 651-331-
9375  

     
 

 
 


